           New Hampshire Baseball Umpires Association


1.      Minutes of the June 10th Executive Board Meeting were approved.
2.      Secretary / Treasurer Duane Welch distributed a current copy of the 

     Associations’ financial status.  The current balance on hand is $13,000.

                  He recommended that the dues be reduced.  It was decided that the dues

               remain at the current $88.00 for the foreseeable future.  He reported that

               36 active members have not paid their 2019 dues.  The was reduced to

               30 after 6 were removed because of their status as Inactive or retired.

               He informed the Board of 2 new members, Norm McMullen from Windsor,

               Vt. and Marvin Meinz transferring from the Greater St. Louis, MO area.

               Marv lives in Bedford, NH.      

3.     Rules Interpreter Terry Dostie said that the 2019 Rule Interpretation 

    Meetings most likely will be an early one in February with the Coaches

    meeting and 3 meetings in March (with one at the Business Meeting).
4.      Assigning Chairman Bill Makarawicz reported that 112 umpires have

     registered with the NHIAA and 116 have not.  He listed the following:
     Number of varsity games – 771  with 751 played  and 4 unassigned

     Number of J.V. games – 515  with 443 played

     Number of M.S. games – 110 with  94 played
     A discussion ensued concerning the responsibility of the NHBUA to

     supply umpires to the NHIAA for sub-varsity games.  Also discused  
     was the procedure followed to get the schedules from the schools

     and timing of releasing the schedules to the assignors.  In the future
     Regional Assignors will be in control of their official’s assignments.

5.        Supervisor of Officials, Jim Fletcher, went over some of the issues about

        covering games when he meets with the Baseball Committee.  Major

        subjects to be brought up  are:  Double headers for Varsity where lights

        are available, re-scheduling of games should be driven by umpire
        availability and J.V. games play with a two hour limit.  School AD’s must

        realize that there is a shortage of officials and an umpires availability

        must be considered when schedules are sent out and when make up

        games can be played – school vacation week should be part of the mix.

        Gary also asked Jim if it would be possible to get Tournament assign-

        ments out earlier.

6.        Baseball Umpire Development Chairman, Gary Noyes, reported that

         The 2019 B.U.D. Class will start a little later this year.  That will help

         to get more outside field mechanics training.  He has not received 

      many requests from the NHIAA web site.  He plans on advertising the

      first week of February on social media such as Facebook.  Classes will

      again be at Laconia H.S.

7.       Performance Review Coordinator, Don Micucci, was unable to attend
       the meeting.

8.       Website Chairman, Paul Viens, was unable to attend the meeting but

        it was remarked that the website need to be updated – 2018

        clinics are still listed.

9.       Executive Session was not imposed. 

10.     Old Business:   The Tom Desautel Memorial Award committee should
       meet soon to put together nominees from the coaches ranks.

11.      New Business:  It was motioned and approved that Bill Makarawicz,

         Assigning Chairman, receive a yearly $400 stipend to be dispensed

         with other stipends at the June Executive Board Meeting.  Bill is responsible
          to make sure all schools have submitted schedules by Nov. 30th so
          the Regional Assignors can start scheduling by Dec. 1st.   Bill will
          inform the AD’s that the Regional Assignors are now responsible for
         their own schedules along with billing and collecting their assigning fees.

          He is also responsible to remind the membership to update their availability
          now as well all year long and remind them to register with the NHIAA.

        The Board voted that the Website Chairman’s position is not a

          voting position and he does not have to attend the Executive

          Board Meetings.  It was also emphasized that each Chairman

          has an obligation to inform the Website Chairman of changes that

          they need to have done on the Site.

          A  2” X 3”  American Flag patch may be attached to the top back

          of a uniform shirt and / or jacket – the flag is optional.
In Attendance:  Bill Makarawicz, Jim Fletcher, Gary Noyes, Lee Champagne,

    Tom Fischer, Ted Houlihan, Terry Dostie, Don Strohmeyer, Brian Troupe,

    Dave Harrington & Duane Welch.  Absent: Jeff Turgeon, Alan Merrifield,

    Jim Walsh, Don Micucci & Paul Viens
